
Town of Hammond 
Board Meeting Minutes 

January 13, 2025 
 
The board for the Town of Hammond held their regular monthly meeting on Monday, January 913 2025, at the Hammond 
Town Hall at 1816 County Road E. 
 
Chairman Hueg called the Town of Hammond Board meeting to order at 7:45 pm. 
 
The agenda was approved motion by Anderson/Aune second. 
 
The bills and payments were approved; motion by Miller/Wynveen second. 
 
Minutes from December 9, 2024 regular meeting were approved: motion by Anderson/Wynveen second. 
 
Treasures report for December was approved: motion by Aune/Miller second. 
$880.66 Interest on checking 
$70.97 Interest on savings 
$208,239.67 Check Book balance 
$429,404.01 Savings balance 
$5,698.62 Park fund 
$13,675.07 Pine Lake fund/Rolling Hills 
$21,212.19 Impact Fee Account 
 
Recycle Report: Busy, all good.  
 
Planning Commission: 
Discussed uses for the ARPA money for the town parking lot, the county has decided they will not to the paving. 
Discussed Wyatt Porter’s conditional use permit.  Joe Miller provided feedback on decisions by the BOA designating a 
Contractor Storage Yard and regulations. 
Paul provided an update on the solar farm and provided insight into the Public Service commission and the DNR 
involvement 
 
Agenda:  
Paul Mahler was in attendance to provide some clarification around the Towns involvement in the Solar farm project.  He 
stated the Town has no authority on this project.  They can provide input to the PSC for or against but cannot stop the 
project. Dan Weatherly (resident) brought up numerous concerns about the project, wanting the Town to take some action.  
He suggests various things we could possibly do. Paul Hueg invited Dan to share his information with him and try to 
come up with some sort of plan going forward. 
Waste Management – The road restrictions will apply to all roads in the spring, motion by Miller/Wynveen second. 
Town Hall Rental – tabled; we will continue to have Paulette do the renting of the Town hall while we look at changing 
the process. 
 
Roads: Will have LRIP this year – 7 years to complete the project. Will review the roads in the Spring. 
 
Chair: Paul talked about our water study at the Town Hall, the report was good.  Bob Aune will conduct a bactereia test 
for the town. 
Fire Inspection – planning will be working on an ordinance for fire inspections. 
 
Next meeting scheduled for February 10, 2025 
Being no other business, the meeting was adjourned, motion by Anderson/Miller second. 
 
Respectfully submitted: Linda Hawkins 


